 Finance

The internal audit of the Parish Accounts has been completed. Our thanks to Graham Grocock for conducting this. The annual return, together with supporting documents, has been forwarded to Grant Thornton who has acknowledged receipt.
On-going Planning Applications 

The application for the erection of a workshop unit at the former Hardstaff’s Site in Gotham Road has been granted by RBC. 

Following the application to erect two industrial buildings to create three new units at the Kegworth Station Yard, Station Terrace, responses from the developers to queries raised by RBC have been received together with a revised plan. Our concern is the need for conditions on their use to limit the impact on local residents. (17/00913/FUL refers)
Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and will take place on 5th September, 7th November, 9th January, and the 6th March in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM is Tuesday 8th May 2018.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
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Crossroad Safety

Yet another bad accident occurred at the Melton Lane/Station Road crossroads on 1 July requiring an ambulance for the injured driver. Both cars involved were badly damaged and road signs were demolished. Sutton Bonington has requested our support for a petition to have STOP signs rather than the GIVE WAY signs at this junction.  We will place a petition in the bus shelter on The Green and this will be presented to Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) before their next full council meeting in September.

The New Kingston crossroads have been improved now that the road markings have been repainted and the hedges have been cut.
Community Events and Volunteers to Help 

We have received some suggestions for community events to take place towards the end of September in the Village Hall. These include: a curry evening; a quiz night; and a pudding club.  We would be pleased to hear whether these, or any other ideas, would be of interest to you and especially if you are willing to help with the arrangements.  Please contact Stuart Dale with your thoughts.  
Best Kept Village Competition

I am pleased to inform you that Kingston on Soar has got through to the second round of judging which will take place sometime before 21 July. We have not received any of the judging comments so far, but believe these will be provided with the results of the second round. Well done everyone. 
Marquee

Arrangements for the storage of the marquee have now been agreed with the Normanton Boat Club.
Information Board for St Winifred’s Church
This has now been completed and erected near the bench seat in front of the church. We would like to thank Stuart Dale for the very fine job he has made in designing and constructing this. 
Environment
i) Several of the dog bag holders have been either refurbished or replaced in the village and the location for the new dog bag holder in the Wossock Lane/West Leake Lane area is being finalised. 
ii) We have received an acceptable quotation for the maintenance work required on the trees around the Green and will be accepting this. As a result the charge for the tree survey report will be waived.

iii) The bollards on the Green have been painted. Thanks to Mark Johnson for this. White strips will be applied later.

iv) A litter bin has been ordered from Streetwise to be located in the car park. The position is to be agreed with the Village Hall Management Committee.

v) The flower tubs are doing well. Our thanks to Beryl Elliott for looking after them.
vi) The misspelling of Sutton Bonington on the finger post on The Green has been reported to NCC.

Footpaths

We have made a further report to NCC on the state of the footpath from New Kingston alongside Gotham Road and await remedial measures being undertaken.

Now that the nettles have been cut in Station Road it has revealed a sizable amount of litter. We have therefore requested Streetwise to undertake a litter pick from the hedgerows.
Cycling Events
A meeting was held on 26 June attended by our County and Borough Councillors, representatives of the Parish Council, Nottingham Constabulary, Cycling Clubs, and NCC Highways. Our concerns were well aired; but it was a shock to learn that the cycling clubs are authorised under The Cycle Racing on Highways Regulations, 1960 to hold time trials around our Parish on three evenings a week and on several weekends right throughout the race season that will go on until the end of August.  A liaison committee is to be established and we have subsequently heard from the Long Eaton Club of measures that they propose to adopt to alleviate intrusion on the Green and car park.  We are considering what further action can be taken to reduce the impact of cycling events in the Parish.  

Dogs Trust Dog School

Dogs Trust, the leading UK dog welfare charity, has launched a new dog school offering training classes and individual lessons to dog owners. The new school is part of a significant expansion program following a successful year for 13 pilot schools across the UK.

The Nottingham team, led by Head Coach Chelsea Martin, aim to offer training that is fun and stimulating for dogs to learn household manners, and also work to identify and prevent unwanted behaviours. By offering a variety of puppy, adult and rescue dog training classes, Dogs Trust hope to prevent problem behaviours & reduce the number of dogs given up for re-homing. If you are interested you can get in touch with Senior Coach Abigail Birch on 0115 8559372 or their website at www.dogstrustdogschool.org.uk


